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4 July 2022  

 

Assalamu Alaikum Wr. Wb.  

 

Dear Parents,  

 

RE: Darul Ulum Academy [Mickleham Campus] Operations and Update  

 

I pray that this letter finds you and your families in the best of health and spiritual wellbeing.  

 

Further to my last correspondence in relation to the construction of our Mickleham campus dated 3 

May, I am writing to you today to keep you abreast with the most recent update. 

 

Upon recent inspection of the site, I confirm that Alhamdulillah, the overall infrastructure and building 

amenities are complete to an exceptionally impressive standard. However, regrettably, there remains 

to be a few minor tasks that are pending and are prerequisites to obtain the Occupancy Permit.  

 

The builder is currently attending to these items diligently but to avoid any uncertainty or compromise 

with students’ safety, we are announcing that we will not execute the transfer of students to the new 

campus on the first day of term 3. Rather, we are expecting to receive the Occupancy Permit by the 

last week of July, and subsequently, you will be notified of the exact date of transfer to the new 

campus.  

 

I acknowledge that this extended delay has been frustrating and challenging to all of us, but I would 

also like to reassure you that we have exerted all our efforts and availed all our resources since the 

inception of this project to facilitate for its adequate and timely completion. Those affiliated with the 

building industry will be able to appreciate the challenges and hurdles of completing projects on time 

in this current climate.  

 

On a positive note, I am confident that Insha’Allah, your children will enjoy an exceptional experience 

once they transfer to the new state of the art campus.  

 

Once again, and as previously promised, the school will waive the full amount of your child’s bus fee 

for the duration of him/her continuing to attend the Fawkner campus and until they are transferred to 

the new Mickleham campus. 

 

To conclude, I wish you and your families and blessed Eid-ul-Adha and I look forward to writing to 

you soon confirming the exact date for the opening of the new campus. 

 

Eid Mubarak!  

 

Kind Regards, 

 

 
Abdurrahman Gokler 

Principal  


